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  “Alis grave nil”

St.Michaels Village Community Group  

www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

       Monday 8th October 2012  At London Beach 7.30 p.m.

Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Andrew Bennett,  Sandra Sutters, Raymond Crawfurd, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal,  Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Mike Dewdney,  Trevor Bingham, Barbara Misselbrook, Rev. Eileen Harrop, Rosemary Dayborn, Harry Purewal, Brian Harrop

Welcome:  Harry Purewal, Brian Harrop

Apologies:   James Entwistle, Liz Entwistle,Lorna Mulholland,Vic Cole, Rosie Dewdney, Lorna Mulholland, Brenda Walker
Minutes of last meeting:  ( Matters arising) 
Noticeboard – KM reported that  since the  last meeting Liz & Jamie had decided that as the board is to be on their land and covered by their insurance it would  be better for them to  purchase  and own it as part of their business assets.. Ken had therefore passed over his research  & specifications  to Liz .  Trevor had  provided  the  required typeface..  The board has been ordered and should arrive in approx 5 weeks time. Thanks were expressed  to  Jamie & Liz  for this more than  generous donation to St Michaels.. Whilst no longer funded by the community group, the board will  as origianlly planned complement and enhance the branding of the village. Its prime use  will be for Church, WI, Community Group notices  and others at L&J’s discretion.
150th Anniversary – The Son et Luminaire script needs to be written for the last 50 years not 20 as stated in last months minutes.  Please forward any information to Dr Crawfurd.

The minutes were agreed and signed.

Finances: The Treasurer  reported £2000.00 + £1.45 interest in the savings account and

£2323.95  in the current account. This includes £262.50 from the quiz evening.

Quiz :  This raised £525, which  has been split 50/50 between Village Hall and the Community Group.  The Village Hall committee will take the lead in organising  the next. Would members please let Jean have the names & addresses of  raffle prize donors so that  letters of thanks may be sent. It has been suggested that a Races Evening would be a good fund raising alternative to a quiz and might encourage others from the village to attend.

 Projects:

History of St Michaels Colin Young has been busy moving house, so has not yet responded.  Ken to contact again regarding the editing of his book.  We’d like the publication  to coincide with the 150th anniversary, and it was sugggested that it would be good “marketing”to label it as  'An anniversay edition' This would promote the book as  a collectable item.

Jubilee Tree & Planting – Saturday 27th October at 2 p.m. In the Recreation ground 

The tree is being planted by Tenterden Town Council gardeners in the week preceeding the 27th Oct.  A temporary security fence will also be put in, and Jean will have the key.  Posters are now up and the occasion was announced at the recent PACT meeting.   Guests will be Sir Donald Sinden, Doreen Mortimer, Robin Wade and John Link.  Jean has written to thank Sir Donald for agreeing to come. Some of the guests will be invited to say a few words and Rev Eileen will bless the tree.   There will be a tea party in the village hall afterwards. Help will be needed to set up the tables and prepare the plates of food.  Jean is making a Jubilee Cake and sponges, Rosemary is making scones, Ken is providing sausage rolls, Sandra is providing soft drinks and paper plates. Further buns/fairy cakes needed.   Please let Jean know what you can do. Parveen will organise the bread for sandwiches and tea/coffee.

The Tree Guard will be cemented into place afterwards, and the granite slab with the agreed wording will be installed in November.

Dance – Saturday 1st December at London Beach.

Only three tables definitely booked.  Please let Sandra have bookings a.s.a.p.  Reminder to be given to the Hall Committee. Black Tie or Smart Dress.

Door Drop for Village Hall survey and Christmas switch-on.

It was agreed  that this should be a single doordrop to take place 10/11th  November or just before .The letter &  survey forms were not yet printed, but these  will be distributed before  the weekend of 10th November together with the flyers for  the Christmas Lights Switch on and  the church services.  Rosemary will E.Mail a list of roads and who is covering each of them as soon as she has finished putting it all together

Christmas planning/Tree refurbishment.  The tree will be refurbished on 29th October.  Rob and Jamie to move the tree to village hall early on this day.   

Christmas 2012 activity and Check List will be updated and distributed.  Main details to remember are:- Date Sunday 2nd December.  Church service at 4 p.m.  Procession down to the  point by 4.45 pm. St. Michaels School choir will sing at approximately 4.45.  Switch on 5pm to be by a child chosen by the school with a blessing by Rev. Eileen Harrop.  Harry Hickmott has been asked to be Father Christmas – still to be confirmed.  A number of raffle prizes already promised by members but Rosemary to ask village shops for additional raffle prizes. 

Ken has sorted out the Road closure forms for the road to be closed from 3 p.m. Harry confirmed that The Crown are happy to support the Christmas festivities as per previous years.
Post meeting note: Update christmas check list attached

AOB

· St. Michaels PACT meeting dates will be changing to Tuesday afternoons from  January

· The Tenterden Town Council noticeboard will be erected in the recreation ground

· The Tenterden Museum is putting on an exhibition for the St Michaels 150th birthday.  If you have anything which would enhance the exhibition please let them know.

· The St Michaels Church now has a kitchen and toilet inside the church and a room is available for small group meetings

· Robin Wade wishes to host a social gathering for PCC, Community Group, Trustees of the Hall  and councillors.  Probably be on a Friday 7 p.m.  Ken to liaise with Robin to get a date.

· A link to be organised for the Community Group website and the Church website.

Next Meeting: Next meeting  is scheduled for Monday  5th  November at 7.30, London Beach,. Note: due to possible firwork activity at  “The Beach” this may be subject to change. KM to advise should the date change.
